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CHARTER OF WATERVILLE SEWERAGE DISTRICT AMENDED 605 

PRIVATE AND SPECIAL, 1953 CHAP. 92 

Chapter 91 

AN ACT Relating to the Powers of the Maine Turnpike Authority. 

Be it enacted by the People of the State of Maine, as follows: 

P. & S. L., I94I, c. 69, § 4, sub-§ (a), amended. Subsection (a) of sec­
tion 4 of chapter 69 of the private and special laws of 1941 is hereby 
amended by adding at the end thereof the following: 

'Provided, however, the authority shall not lease, sell or otherwise con­
vey, or allow to be used, any of its real or personal property or easements 
therein, franchises, buildings or structures, for commercial purposes, with 
the exception of such gasoline filling stations, service and repair stations 
and restaurants as it deems necessary to service the needs of the traveling 
public while using the turnpike, except that the authority may permit the 
erection, or installation of electric power, telegraph, telephone, water or 
pipe line facilities.' 

Effective August 8, 1953 

Chapter 92 

AN ACT Amending the Charter of the Waterville Sewerage District. 

Be it enacted by the People of the State of Maine, as follows: 

Sec. I. P. & S. L., I949, C. 2II, § 3, amended. Section 3 of chapter 2II 

of the private and special laws of 1949 is hereby amended to read as fol­
lows: 

'Sec. 3. Procedure in exercise of right of eminent domain. The com­
missioners hereinafter provided for said district may exercise the right of 
eminent domain vested in said district for the purposes of this act after 
hearing, notice of the time and place of the said hearing having been given 
by publication in the Waterville Morning Sentinel ~ == ~ once a week 
for 2 successive weeks, the last publication to be at least 2 weeks previous 
to the time appointed for said hearing, and the clerk of said district shall 
keep a record of their proceedings, and their determination and decision, 
which shall set forth a description of the land or easement taken, and the 
owners, if known, and the amount of damages a warded therefor. In lieu 
of the notice for publication hereinbefore defined, said notice may be served 
in hand by an officer duly qualified to serve civil process in this state on the 
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